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I would like to thank everyone who bought 
plants from me throughout 2023.  

I was able to send £161 to Crohn's & Colitis 
UK. 

Sometime in early May I intend to have an 
Open Garden to raise further funds. 

I will announce the date outside my home - 54 
Chapel Street, and in the newsletter if 
possible. 

Happy Gardening, 

Krystyna Kraus 

You can recycle your 
Christmas tree for free at all 
household waste recycling 
centres. Put them in the garden waste skip for 
shredding and composting. 

Garden waste subscribers in the 
Selby area can have their real trees 
collected with their garden waste bins 
in the new year. Cut up your tree and 
put the pieces in the bin if possible, or 

leave the tree at the side of your bin - but 
please don't block the road or pavement. 

The Wednesday Club 

The club is for ladies of any age and meets on 

the last Wednesday of the month at 1330 in the   

village hall. We do various activities, have 

different  speakers and always tea/coffee and 

biscuits. Why not come and join us?   

• 31st January, 2024 — AGM to decide the 

programme for 2024. 

• 28th February — activity to be decided at 

the AGM. 

If you would like to know more about the club 

please contact Celia on 01757 228649.  

We would love to see you. 
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PARISH COUNCIL NEWS 

FEBRUARY/MARCH 2024 

These pages will give you an update on what the Parish Council have been dealing with and 
any issues that have been brought to our attention.  Parish Council Meetings are held every 
second Thursday of the month, check the Notice Board for the most recent Minutes.  The 
next meeting Agenda will be posted 3 days in advance of the meeting on the Notice Board. 

FATAL COLLISIONS A63 HAMBLETON 
A woman lost her life trying to cross the road in 
Hambleton on 8th January.  This is an absolute tragedy 
and the Parish Councillors extend their heartfelt 
sympathies to the family.  It follows a car collision in a 
similar spot only weeks previous, and a fatal accident 
only 3 months earlier where a bus and a car collided 
just outside of Hambleton towards Monk Fryston.  
When will Highways accept the amount of traffic on 
this road is dangerous enough without additional 
developments in the villages along the route to 
exacerbate the problem, and start giving our 
community some protection against it? 
 
PLANNING MATTERS 
The saga continues, as North Yorkshire Council delay 
the submission of the ‘New Selby Local Plan’ which 
makes us all think the Planning Department might 
actually be considering the Comments we’ve submitted 
- however, a revised copy of the pre-submission draft 
shows the direct opposite has happened.  If you are 
reading this online, you can see the Draft here, page 
246, which shows the ADDITION of site ‘Hamb-A’.  This 
draft will go to public consultation, at which point the 
PC hopes you will submit comments to ensure they 
know how you feel about this. 
 
Thank you to all those that attended the forum.  The PC 
took on board all the comments and shared these with 
our Planning Consultant who has so far submitted 
observations on two proposals on behalf of the PC.  
Their services will be employed for the incoming major 
applications as the PC tries to do everything in its 
power to protect our Village. 

 

The more voices that are heard the better 
- say your piece. 

 

It is not too late to submit your comments about the 
Gateforth Lane or the Manor Farm proposal 

Email: planningcomments.sel@northyorks.gov.uk 
 

To see the proposals, search ‘Hambleton’: 
 https://public.selby.gov.uk/online-applications/ 

COMMUNITY LED NEIGHBOUR PLAN 
We may be able to help protect and shape our village 
for the future by creating a Neighbourhood Plan.  These 
Plans hold weight when it comes to granting/refusing 
planning permission but they must be community led.  
If we can get a group together, and a leader, the PC can 
help facilitate the process.  Unfortunately, the last time 
the PC appealed for a community group to do this, it 
didn’t take off - we really need a few motivated 
individuals to take this on. 
 
DOG ATTACK ON SHEEP 
Disturbingly, there have been numerous instances 
where famers are seeing dogs off lead and not in close 
control amongst livestock.  Farmers have reported 
getting abuse when telling the dog owners to get their 
dogs back.  One recent attack resulted in 2 dead sheep 
and 6 ewes aborting.  In addition to this loss are the 
expenses incurred in vet treatment and rescanning the 
remaining sheep. Hambleton is a farming village, 
farming is  the livelihood of many of our residents and 
it is out of order to disrespect that.  We all love our 
canine companions, so why risk their safety letting 
them run where there are electric fences or even 
getting shot by a farmer protecting their livestock? 
 
JAMBLETON 2024 
The date is 8th June 2024, doors open 1pm.  It will 
remain free entry and we will again have free activities 
for the children to get involved with.  Our event will 
also mark D-Day80, along with numerous national 
events to mark the 80th anniversary of the Normandy 
Landings, so expect a few wartime throwbacks! 
 
If your Community Group would like a stall FOC, or to 
enquire about having a Business Stall, please email: 
cllrmariaferrishambletonpc@gmail.com 
 
We are looking for Steward Volunteers for various 
roles and would really appreciate your help even if just 
for one half of the event… please contact the clerk: 
info@hambleton-pc.gov.uk 
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HHRAA & HIHG 

Hambleton History Research & 
Archive Association 

 
Finding Hambleton’s Hidden History 

 

Date for your diary: 
Saturday 20th April, 2024 

AGM & Open Meeting in Hambleton Village Hall starting at 1400 

Come and hear more about our plans, and see displays covering various 
aspects of    village history and life. The meeting is free but we appreciate 
donations for the refreshments to help with our funds. Everyone is 
welcome but young people under 16 years must be accompanied by an 
adult. 

We are planning a pottery sorting from the dig at Hill Top Farm in 
February, possibly on 24th in the afternoon. Let me know if you would be 
interested and I will confirm details when they are available.  

We are also looking at further archaeological investigation to learn more 
about our early history, so watch this space. The initial investigation will 
be geophysical surveys led by Dr. Jon Kenny, we are in the process of 
gaining the land owners permission for 3 potential sites.  

We will also be updating the website with more information in the very 
near future. If you find any documents or photos which you think would 
be useful to us please let us know. They would be scanned and returned. 

If you would like more information or to help in anyway, 
please contact us: 

 

Email: celiahhraa@btinternet.com or phone 01757 228649 

Penny dated 1806 

Hambleton Independence 
Help Group 

Our registered volunteers continue to offer 

help to village residents whether the need 

arises from Covid, which is still with us, or 

any other reason.  

We can help with shopping, collection from 

Selby Food Bank or collecting prescriptions.  

We may, in exceptional circumstances, be 

able to offer help to get you to a hospital or 

doctors appointment but this will be 

dependent on the availability of a volunteer 

at the required time.   

If you need help please: 

Ring one of the numbers below and we will 

put you in contact with a volunteer. Your 

details will only be shared with the 

volunteer.  

If you have had a positive COVID 19 test 

please tell the person you phone so that the 

volunteer is aware before they contact you.  

You may need to leave a message but we 

will get back to you. 
 

 Celia   01757 228649 

 Katie   07759 520 227 

 Jessica    07769 266 618 
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All types of Joinery undertaken 
No job too small 

HAMBLETON BASED 
Domestic and Commercial 

Contact: 07855 461 525 
Garthkitchensandjoinery@gmail.com 

Find me on Facebook and Instagram too 
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mailto:Garthkitchensandjoinery@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=61554565272374
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.instagram.com%2Fgarth.kitchens%3Figsh%3DMWc4MjZ2aTFyZWR5cg%253D%253D%26fbclid%3DIwAR0RqKvvpriRjQZ30SsKxd1WPgHrClsYxzmJgfnlAMF7eOsjaglbUv3vfMA&h=AT3aOwl6n3j6p4RZhb5MuJUEQf-6FG0W4GU-MPngr2DO0tAJJHac1eGuXIF6yaF
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Regular window cleaning slots now available. 

All aspects of exterior cleaning undertaken. 

●Gutter Clearing ●PVC Cleaning 

●Conservatories ●Decking, Patios & Drives 

Serving 300+ Hambleton residents. Give us a 

call and we will make your property sparkle. 

Mob: 07976 466 549 

Or email: 
clearviewyorks@gmail.com 

Check out our work on Social 
Media @clearviewyorks 

NEWS FROM CHAPEL 

FEBRUARY/MARCH 2024 

News from Chapel 
 

Happy New Year to you all from everyone at Chapel. 

Our Christmas activities seem ages ago now.  Many 
thanks to everyone who attended or contributed to our 
Christmas Coffee morning at the beginning of 
December. It was good to see lots of people chatting 
away in Chapel. 

The Tea and Toast Christmas party was a triumph with 
so many children attending they had to have two 
parties, one after the other to cope. I understand there 
was a visit from a certain chap with a white beard and 
a red suit! He was kept extremely busy. It all happened 
on the morning we had that terrible power cut but in 
true Chapel style they just carried on having fun minus 
light electricity and heating! 

Our Christmas Eve carol Service was delightful with our 
friends from Brayton attending to boost the numbers. 
The highlight of the entire service was Molly doing her 

reading. What a star! 

Our demolished wall has been rebuilt thanks to a very 
skilful builder and it’s hard to see where the damage 
occurred. 
Our Covenant Service is on Sunday 4th February at 
10.30am and there will be no service at Chapel on 11th 
February as we are joining our friends at Burn at 10am 
or 18th February as we are joining our friends at 
Brayton at 10.30am. 

Our very sad news is our very good friend and 
congregation member Mrs Molly Rudland passed away 
before Christmas. She had been unwell for a while. 
Molly was an extremely loyal and valued member of 
our little band and she will be greatly missed. 

As always you are very welcome to join us on a Sunday 
morning at 10.30am.  We are a very small congregation 
but you would be given a huge welcome. 

Very best wishes, 
Everyone at Hambleton Methodist Church  
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www.jwmyers.co.uk 
jwmyersselby@gmail.com 

Spanish lessons are back on!! 
 

- Hambleton Village Hall (Selby) 
- Tuesdays @ 5.15pm 
- Ages 7-11years 
 

To book a Taster Session for your child or to find out more: 

letslearn101@outlook.com 
 

Alternatively, visit our Facebook page: 
www.facebook.com/Letslearn2Spanish 

 

¡Hasta pronto!  

20% OFF 
RETAIL PRICE 

UNTIL END FEBRUARY  
WITH THIS ADVERT & 

15% OFF 
FROM MARCH 

WITH THIS ADVERT  

NEW STOCK COMING 
MARCH 

http://www.facebook.com/Letslearn2Spanish
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HAMBLETON VILLAGE HALL 
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HAMBLETON VILLAGE 
HALL NEWS 

Over £475 raised at Carols on the 
Green!! Thank you for braving the 
wind and joining us, your generous 
contributions are very much 
appreciated! 

Breakfast with Santa was a hit once 
again, an a mazing Grotto and thank 
you once again for visiting us, Santa! 
Pics below  

We hope you can join us for more 
family fun on Easter Monday - details 
of the event will be advertised shortly 
on our Facebook page. 

The Hambleton LOTTO 
A new Lotto year will begin on March 
1st - For  chance to win, you can 
enter a whole year’s worth of draws 
for just £12!  Keep an eye on our 
Facebook book page and the Village 
page for details coming soon. 
 

 

Visit us on Facebook   

Book the Hall for your event: 

https://hallbookingonline.com/hambleton/ 

T he Hambleton Baby & 
Toddler Group is held 

every Wednesday from 9.30-
11.15am during term time in 
the Village Hall and warmly 
welcomes all pre-school 
children and their grown-ups. 

It’s £3 per session which 
includes toys to play with, 
crafts, a snack for the children, 
hot drinks for grown-ups and 
singing/dancing.  
 

For further information see 
our Facebook group:  
“Hambleton Baby 

& Toddler Group (YO8 9HS)” 

or contact Emma -  

07469 209 391 

No booking required.  
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https://www.facebook.com/groups/HambletonVH
https://hallbookingonline.com/hambleton/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/HambletonToddlers
https://www.facebook.com/groups/HambletonToddlers
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St. Mary’s Church   
 This Photo by Un-

 

Greetings from St Mary’s. 
 
We are pleased to be able to announce that The Revd Mark Poskitt, Rector in the Benefice of Bosworth, and Area 
Dean of Sparkenhoe West, in the Diocese of Leicester has been appointed as Priest in Charge in the Benefices of 
Carlton and Drax, and Haddlesey & Hambleton.  We have a new vicar!  Revd Mark will be Licensed at the 
Church of St Peter and St Paul at Drax on the 6th March and we expect this to be the last newsletter entry authored 
by us. We thank God for our new shepherd. 

As another new School year started, we resumed our work with Open the Book. Christmas has ‘been and gone’; 

the School Nativity Services took place in church attended by so many proud parents. Sadly bad weather and 

strong winds meant the School Carol Service had to take place in School rather than Church.  The twelve days of 

Christmas are passed and we are now in the season of Epiphany. The Wise Men followed the star. The Magi 

visited the child Jesus and showed how God’s gift of the Good News is for everyone. We celebrate God revealing 

himself to the whole world. 

Our monthly, 1st Saturday, coffee mornings have resumed in Allison’s kitchen – from 9:30am to 11am – tea/
coffee, cake, a raffle, and fellowship. These events are enjoyed by those who come and provide a welcome 
addition to much needed church funds. Why not consider joining us – you may find you enjoy it! 

Our Prayers and best wishes are with those in need, both within and beyond our village. 

Peace be with you all.  Best wishes St Mary’s PCC 

Baptisms, Funerals & Weddings can be arranged by contacting 01757 228553 or through the Church Website. 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                   
Our Service times, and details of other relevant events, are as follows: 

[The Church Noticeboard and Website http://www.stmaryshambleton.org.uk/ will provide more up to date information on 
forthcoming services and events]. 

Feb: 

 Saturday 3rd  - 9:30am to 11:30am – Coffee 
Morning 

 Sunday 4th - 9.30am - Holy Communion [BCP] 

 Sunday 11th - 3.30pm – Family Communion 

 Wednesday 14th – 3.30pm – Ash Wednesday 

 Sunday 18th - 3.30pm – Family Communion – 1st 
Sunday of Lent 

 Sunday 25th -  3:30pm - Family Prayer Service ** 
  

[** There is no Holy Communion during these Services] 
  

--------------------------------------------------------------------  
April: 

 Sunday 7th - 9.30am - Holy Communion [BCP] 

 Sunday 14th – 3:30pm - Family Communion 

Mar: 

 Saturday 2nd - 9:30am to 11:30am  – Coffee Morning 

 Sunday 3rd - 9:30am - Holy Communion [BCP] 

 Sunday 10th - 3:30pm - Family Service for Mothering 
Sunday ** – [Posies will be distributed] 

 Sunday 17th - 3:30pm – Family Communion 

 Sunday 24th - 3:30pm – Palm Sunday [When Palm 
Crosses are distributed] 

 Thursday 28th - 3:30pm - Maundy Thursday 

 Friday 29th – 3:00pm - A joint Service for Good Friday 
– meet on Village Green then walk to Methodist 
Chapel. 

 Sunday 31st March – 3:30pm – Family Holy Commun-
ion for Easter Sunday and Easter Egg Hunt in church. 

  

https://www.pngall.com/easter-png/download/64276
http://www.stmaryshambleton.org.uk/
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USEFUL CONTACTS 

Organisation Number/Email address 

Citizens Advice, Selby 
Advice line: 03444 111 444 
Admin line: 01757 701320 

Crimestoppers 0800 555 111 

County Councillor: 
Cliff Lunn 

01757 706159 
cllr.cliff.lunn@northyorks.gov.uk 

Dog Warden: 
Report a stray dog 

01757 705101 

Hambleton C of E Primary 
School 

01757 228391 
admin@hambleton.n-yorks.sch.uk 

Hambleton School 
Uniform Buy/Sell/Giveaway 

Hambleton School Uniform Swap 
hambletonprimaryuniformswap@ 
outlook.com 

Hambleton Methodist 
Chapel 

01757 228200 

Hambleton Parish Council 
Chair: Cllr Jeff  Bramley 
Clerk: Mrs Juvina Janik 

www.hambleton-pc.gov.uk 
 
info@hambleton-pc.gov.uk 

Hambleton Village Hall 
General enquiries 

 & to Book the Hall 

villagehall.hambleton@gmail.com 
www.hallbookingonline.com/
hambleton 

Independent Domestic 
Abuse Service 

01757 708956 

NHS Direct 111 

NHS Find urgent Mental 
Health support 

https://www.nhs.uk/service-search/
mental-health/find-an-urgent-mental
-health-helpline 

North Yorkshire Council 
northyorks.gov.uk 
0300 131 2131 

North Yorkshire Horizon 
(alcohol misuse service) 

01723 330 730 

Police – non emergency 101 

Saint Mary’s Church 01757 228553  

Samaritans 116 123 (Free) 

Selby Community 
Transport 

Car: 01757 708036 
Minibus: 01757 241041 

Selby War Memorial 
Hospital 

01904 724300 

Up For Yorkshire 
(Selby AVS) 

01757 291111 
www.upforyorkshire.org.uk/ 

CALENDAR OF UPCOMING EVENTS 

FEBRUARY 2024 

SAT 3 
9.30-11AM 

ST MARYS CHURCH COFFEE 
MORNING AT ALLISON’S 

THUR 8 
7-9PM 

HAMBLETON PARISH COUNCIL 
MEETING, VILLAGE HALL 

MARCH 2024 

SAT 2 
9.30-11AM 

ST MARYS CHURCH COFFEE 
MORNING AT ALLISON’S 

THURS 14 
7-9PM 

PC MEETING 

WED 31 
WEDNESDAY CLUB AGM 
SEE P.4 

APRIL 2024 

EASTER MONDAY 
FAMILY FUNDAY AT HAMBLETON 
VILLAGE HALL 

SAT 20 
2PM 

HHRAA AGM & OPEN MEETING 

For information on Local Authority Services such 

as bin collections, highways, blue badges, fly-

tipping and planning, please visit: 

https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/ 

 

SATURDAY 8TH JUNE, 1-7PM  

https://www.facebook.com/groups/743667560739344/?ref=share_group_link
http://www.hambleton-pc.gov.uk
http://www.hallbookingonline.com/hambleton
http://www.hallbookingonline.com/hambleton
https://www.nhs.uk/service-search/mental-health/find-an-urgent-mental-health-helpline
https://www.nhs.uk/service-search/mental-health/find-an-urgent-mental-health-helpline
https://www.nhs.uk/service-search/mental-health/find-an-urgent-mental-health-helpline
northyorks.gov.uk
https://www.northyorks.gov.uk

